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Penn Manor NHS Guidelines

 

     2019-2020
CHARACTER

You are encouraged and expected to maintain good character throughout your tenure in National Honor Society.  Deviations from good character, including but not limited to the items below, would be considered questionable and would result in re-evaluation of your membership. 
· Class Cuts

· Excessive detentions/Saturday detentions

· Suspension

· Expulsion

· Reported Criminal activity
Additionally, students are required to attend NHS meetings once a month. These will be held on the first Thursday during homeroom period. Attendance will be taken and students are expected to contact an officer or an advisor in advance of the meeting if he/she has a conflict.
SCHOLARSHIP

There is a GPA requirement of 3.85 to be invited to join NHS.  You need to maintain this GPA to remain a member of NHS throughout your junior and senior years.  

LEADERSHIP

You should continue looking for opportunities in and out of the school setting to demonstrate and build your leadership qualities. If you are interested in stepping into a leadership role within NHS, please discuss the opportunities available with the advisors.
SERVICE

Each member of NHS will be expected to complete 25 hours of individual community service and participate in mandatory club service projects as described below. Current senior members can earn these hours from June 1st, 2019 to April 15th, 2020. Newly inducted members (except seniors) can earn these hours from October 1st, 2019 to May 15th, 2020. ALL forms must be submitted by these due dates for graduating with NHS honors, no exceptions. In addition, you must attend at least three NHS scheduled events.
Every member for the 2019-2020 school year MUST help to serve one dinner at Water Street Rescue Mission during the year.  Penn Manor NHS is responsible for providing 8 servers for the 4th Friday of every month.  The time to arrive at Water Street is 4:00 PM.  Normally dinner is done being served by 6:30.  This service opportunity will count two (2.5) hours towards your required 25 hours of community service.
A maximum of 10 hours can be earned within the school by volunteering to help in an English, Math or Science tutoring session during school hours. A form is available on the blog and you will need to give it to the department coordinator to get prior approval.  A maximum of 5 additional hours may also be earned in conjunction with other school activities but will need pre-approval.  These activities include, but are not limited to:

· Helping to coach a youth sports program

· Helping to assist with a youth activities program

· Helping out at a fundraising activity for an extra curricular club

· Helping a teacher perform any type of school related task/function
Activities within the school environment (ie: pit band, officer for other clubs, keeping stats for a sports team, sports training, participant in ITS shows) are not considered activities for which community service hours will be issued. Students are encouraged to experience a variety of volunteer opportunities. It is expected that members limit the number of hours from one volunteer experience to no more than TEN hours.
All service hours will need to have a pre-approval form submitted BEFORE the date of the activity for credit to be given. Once the activity is completed, a verification form will need to be filled out and turned in with all pertinent information completely filled out within 30 days of the activity or NO CREDIT will be given.  All students are responsible for submitting both a pre-approval and verification form for his/her hours earned.  If pre-approval forms are not completed and approved prior to the activity in question, the hours will not count. Forms may be turned into Mrs. Myers (room 363) or Mrs. Henderson (room 374).
There will be preplanned activities presented to members (ushering at show previews, babysitting at PTO meeetings, local opportunities, etc) to facilitate earning some community service hours.  If you have an idea that you feel would be a beneficial activity for the group, please let the officers know.  These opportunities will be posted on the NHS bulletin board and/or announced during school and/or posted on the blog site.

If you are struggling to find community service opportunities, please see one of the officers/advisors and they will aid you in the search.

All members are expected to participate in the group community service projects. Current senior members will participate in The United Way Day of Caring on Saturday September 7, 2019. All members will participate in our pancake breakfast/wrestling tournament fundraiser Saturday, December 14th, and the Mini-Thon Chicken barbeque, April 4th, 2020. Juniors will participate in the Turkey Hill Country Classic on Saturday May 2nd , 2020.

Failure to complete any service hours, individual or group, will result in re-evaluation of your membership.

Student signature:  __________________________________   Date  ______________

Student name (printed):  __________________________________________________

Parent signature:  ___________________________________   Date  ______________
